
 
 

             CASTLEHEAD HIGH SCHOOL 
 
 
  
 
 

                          

  
                 
                 
 
Direc Children’s Services 
 Director: Janie O’Neill 
 

 
 
 
 

19.05.25 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer  
  
Our senior pupils will return to school on Thursday 29th May (New S6 only) and Friday 30th 
May (New S5 and S6) after completing their SQA exams.   Before starting their new 
timetable on Monday 2nd June, they will have the opportunity to take part in a senior 
pupil training and team-building programme.  
 
In response to feedback from the programme in previous years, we have adapted the 
format of these days to provide increased relevance and more opportunities for fun and 
enjoyment. The programme will help to prepare pupils as they move into the next stage of 
their school. 
 
On Thursday 29th May, new S6 pupils will participate in befrienders training to provide them 
with the skills and experiences to support younger pupils in our school. New S6 pupils only 
should meet in the school auditorium at 9.30am and will be dismissed at 12.25pm.  
 
On Friday 30th May, all pupils (New S5 and S6) will participate in a team-building and 
activities event held in school on the astro pitch and various locations around the school. 
Pupils should meet in the auditorium at 10.15am and will be dismissed at 2.30pm. We 
hope the day will be enjoyable for the students and they will fully embrace the fun 
challenges and activities we have planned.  S5/6 students are encouraged to wear their 
own clothes for the event. However, older clothes and comfortable footwear are 
advised, as it could get messy! Please note this is an outdoor event and pupils should 
check the weather and dress accordingly (Waterproof jackets, sunscreen, hats etc).   
 
Any pupils who are sitting N5 or Higher RMPS will be able to join the event after they have 
completed their exam. 
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If the weather forecast is not on our side, we will decide on Thursday, May 29th and notify 
parents/guardians regarding any potential change of venue.  
 
We hope this is a beneficial and enjoyable event for our S5/6 students and provides an 
opportunity for them to reset and re-focus after their exams.   
 
We look forward to welcoming our senior pupils back into the school.  
 
Regards,  
 
  

 
 
David Dunlop   
Depute Head Teacher (S5/6) 
 
  
 
 
 


